BLACK MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY ALLIANCE

THE BMCA e-BULLETIN

Mission Statement: To promote the exchange of resources and information that deters crime and secures our communities

through the development of partnerships with fellow neighborhood organizations and city/county agencies and departments.

BMCA website: www.bmcainfo.com

BMCA e-mail: info@bmcainfo.com

BLACK MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY ALLIANCE, P. O. BOX 41306, PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85080 480-467-7399

BLACK MOUNTAIN POLICE PRECINCT NEWS

The BLACK MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY ALLIANCE is an all-volunteer network
of neighbors helping neighbors serving their community. We are an alliance of
Block Watch Groups, PNP Groups / Members, Neighborhood Groups, HOA'’s,
Businesses, Schools, City/County Agencies and Departments and Individuals in
the BLACK MOUNTAIN POLICE PRECINCT. Our goal is to prevent crime and
improve the quality of life within our neighborhoods.

www.bmcainfo.com

NO JULY OR AUGUST MEETINGS
SUMMER BREAK!
NEXT BMCA & PNP MEETING IS ON

WEDNESDAY, SEPT. 10'" at 6:30pm

at the DEER VALLEY COMMUNITY CENTER
2001 W. Wahalla Ln., Phoenix, AZ 85027
UPDATES FROM CITY COUNCIL
BLACK MOUNTAIN PRECINCT UPDATES
by Cmdr. Christine Calderon-Tanguma
Meet with your AREA 21, 22, & 23
Community Action Officers during the Breakout Session!

PNP NEWS AND UPDATES

To all Black Mountain PNP Members, this is your
Black Mountain Precinct monthly PNP Meeting!

PRESENTATION: TBD
Crime Prevention Materials Distributed!
Refreshments

Welcome back Matthew Giordano to the Phoenix
Police Department as_our new Police Chief.
He brings a deep understanding of law enforcement
and Phoenix, as well as the skills and experience to
lead our great department. | look forward to working
with him to keep our city safe and continue the reforms
instituted by the City Council.
| also want to thank Acting Police Chief Dennis
Orender, who did an excellent job over the last few
months, for his continued service to our city and the
department.
Please join me in welcoming Chief Giordano!

- Mayor Kate Gallego

Chief “G” will start on August 11!
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NEED T0 CALL i
Phoenix Police? &
REIVESTOP NON-EMERGENCY LINE
602-262-6151 pEEmmE=y9-1-1
PLEASE LISTEN 10 THE FOLLOWING OPTIONS WHEN CALLING...

Be Aware.
Be Seen.
' Be Safe. o
L o
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Wear BLUE on
the 6t day of each month to show support of
PHOENIX POLICE OFFICERS!
We can all show it on the same day. No need to gather at one
place, we will be everywhere for all Officers to see!

WE’VE GOT YOUR SIX!

Wear the “6” pin to show support
for our police!

Available at our Coffee with Cops

and the BMCA General Meetings.

IF TH'S LINE
OFFENDS YOU
S0 MUCH

Phoenix Police Department Officer-Involved
Shootings Information
https://www.phoenix.gov/police/oisinfo

PPD USE OF FORCE DASHBOARD
https://stories.opengov.com/phoenixaz/published/6EtqlY5qQ
Phoenix Police Department’s "Use of Force" Policy
You can read about the changes to the
Use of Force Policy here.

Policeman's Prayer
Lord, bless the ones
who wear the badge

The ones who walk the beat,
Protect and keep them safe
While they're on the street.

As they wait and as they watch
Doing good for all,
guide their minds and
give them strength
For each and every call.

Ready to put their
lives on the line
Give them courage each day,
Let them know
you're always there
In each and every way.

So bless the ones who
wear the badge,
Protect them from harm,
Always keep them safe
And in your loving arms.

PHOENIX PD APP

The Phoenix Police Department has a mobile APP, bringing a variety of
resources and information to one place. Users can use the app to access
online reporting, crime statistics, precinct locations, phone numbers, career
opportunities, virtual block watch, victims’ rights information, and more. Users
can also turn on notifications from the precinct they live in to receive news
updates and information on events in their area.
The APP is now available both in the Apple Store for iOS and in the Google
Play Store for Android.
Report graffiti on the Phoenix PD app! Graffiti can now be reported on the
Police Department APP released in January 2021. Studies show that if graffiti
is removed within 24 hours, there is a 90% likelihood that the graffiti will not
use the app to have it removed! #GraffitiFreePHX

City of Phoenix Neighborhood Services Department.

WHEN YOU cALL 911 - KNOW THE 10 W'S

- What - is your location? GIVE EXACT LOCATION
- What - happened? WHAT TYPE OF CRIME?
- When - did this happen?

These questions will determine if it is a priority call. Give
as much of this necessary information as you can.

- Was - anyone hurt?

- Weapons - are there weapons involved?

- What - manner did they leave or arrive — foot, vehicle,
bicycle...?

- Who - did it? —Suspect description

- Where - did the suspect go? — What direction

- What - did the suspect obtain? — type and amount

- Who - is calling? — Give your name location and
phone number (You can remain anonymous. If you do
give your name, the info is redacted from the public
record access.)

TEXT 9-1-1 “Call if you can. Text if you can't.” After months of
collaboration between numerous public agencies and advocates for
the disability community (or advocates for the disabled) if you are in
imminent danger and are unable to talk to a 911 operator, you now
have for the first time in Phoenix the ability to text to 9-1-1.

PHOENIX POLICE RESERVE

Protect and Serve, Become a Reserve!
www.phoenixpolicereserve.org
602-534-9000
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Phoenix Police Department
Black Mountain

Precinct

NEWS

Black Mountain Precinct
33355 North Cave Creek Rd., Cave Creek, AZ 85331
Precinct: 602.495.5002

BACK TO SCHOOL
worth repeating!

Well, it is that time of year again. The long days of
a carefree summer are ending. Most parents are excited to
have some free time to do some adulting and the kiddos are
bummed to be back at the grind of school life. The heat is
definitely still with us for a bit as vacations are winding down.
The time for school shopping has begun and our children are
heading back to the classroom. Soon, our morning rush to
get out the door just to make it on time will start once again.
All of us as a community should take some time to reflect on
what this year will bring, and what we can all do to make this
year healthy, safe and memorable.

Safety should always be a priority when it comes to
our children. Most schools have unique ways to deal with
drop-off and pick-up of students. Although this period of time
is only 15 minutes twice a day, it can be very disruptive to
some communities. Complaints range from illegal parking to
aggressive driving and everything in between. Those of us
who will be utilizing the drop-off and pick-up lines, please
follow the school instructions on their required protocol.
Many of the schools work with the City of Phoenix Streets
Department to come up with a plan that is safe for our
children. They design the traffic lines, so the children do not
have to cross busy traffic, or risk getting hurt by cars.
Parents, please follow your school’s guidelines.

In addition, all citizens need to be cognizant of the
speed limit, especially when school is in session. Most
schools have signs posted and some have flashing lights to
warn drivers about the school zone. If someone is caught
speeding in a school zone, it is a criminal ticket, not just your
standard speeding ticket. The slower speed allows more
reaction time in the event you need to stop quickly. Please
keep in mind there are crosswalks in these areas. If a caris
stopped at the crosswalk, whether there is a red light, stop
sign or anything else, another driver cannot pass that
stopped vehicle. This is a safety precaution in the event
someone is crossing the street and is not yet visible by the
other driver. This same rule applies to school buses as well.
If bus lights are flashing and the stop sign is out it is your
responsibility to stop. We want our children to get to school
safely.

It has been said that children are one third of our
population and all our future. Our children are precious and
should be protected at all costs in all aspects of life. Give

them the tools to take care of themselves properly and do
your part to ensure they have a safe place to live, learn and
love.
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CA Officer Tim Tewers #8698
at 602-495-5213 or 480-506-6454 tim.tewers@phoenix.gov

THE BLACK MOUNTAIN POLICE PRECINCT
HOSTS THE

PHOENIX BLOCK WATCH ADVISORY BOARD
Meeting on WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 27

6:30 pm at the Deer Valley Community Center
Presentation on SCAMS

NEXT BLACK MOUNTAIN PRECINCT

COFFEE WITH COPS

No August Coffee with Cops!
SEE YOU IN SEPTEMBER!
Next Coffee is Thursday, Sept. 25, 2025
8:30 am at Biscuits Café, 310 E. Bell Rd.

EVERYONE IS WELCOME! GET TO KNOW YOUR CAO!

‘IF YOU SEE SOMETHING,
SAY SOMETHING !
AND CALL o1,
CRIME STOP 602-262-6151
OR SILENT WITNESS
480-WITNESS
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BLACK MOUNTAIN POLICE

PRECINCT COMMUNITY ACTION
OFFICER SQUAD:

23 Area North (Beats 233 & 234)
(W 7"/16" Sts. To E SR51 & S Bell Rd. to N SR101)

CA Officer Jeremy Campbell #9021
at 602-495-5276 or 602-904-9983
jeremy.campbell@phoenix.gov

21 Area North/South (Beats 212 & 213)
(W 7' Street to E Scottsdale Rd. & S SR101 to N Carefree Hwy..)
21 Area North (Beat 214)
(W 83 Ave to E 7" Street & S Dynamite Blvd. to N Mingus Rd.)

CA Officer Jeffrey Blair #7966 Black Mountain Precinct CAO Sgt. Linda Miller
at 602-495-5481 or 480-506-6993 jeffrey.blair@phoenix.gov 602-495-5112 or 602-904-9195

linda.m.miller@phoenix.gov
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Black Mountain Precinct Community
Programs Lt. Ben Sywarungsymun #7094
602-495-5016
ben.sywarungsymun@phoenix.gov

22 Area North (Beats 223 & 224)
(W I-17 to E 7""/16" Sts. & S Bell Rd. to N SR101)
CA Officer Tim Tewers #8698
at 602-495-5213 or 480-506-6454 tim.tewers@phoenix.gov

Black Mountain Precinct
Commander Christine Calderon Tanguma
602-495-5566

22 Area South (Beats 221 & 222) - .
(W 1-17 to E 7*/16% Sts. & S T-Bird/Cactus Rd. to N Bell Rd.) christine.calderon@phoenix.gov

CA Officer Jon McQuillan #8926

at 602-495-5238 or 602-904-9985 jon.mcquillan@phoenix.gov 4
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CITYWIDE PHOENIX
NEICHBORHOOD PATROL

HAPPY RETIREMENT BRIAN!

Detective Brian Kornegay will be staying on as a volunteer to help
with the transition.

Monthly Citywide PNP Meetings
3" Tuesday of each month, 6pm to 8pm

We have returned to in-person meetings at Mountain View Precinct,
2075 E. Maryland Ave, from 6pm to 8pm. Technology willing, we
have a virtual component so people can still attend online.

The login information is below. For most people simply click the
green box (hyperlink) below that says “Join PNP Meeting” and that
will take you to the meeting. If not, open webex.com and select Join
Meeting, when prompted, enter the below meeting number and

password in the appropriate fields
Join PNP Meeting
Join by meeting number:
Meeting number (access code): 2460 133 9355
Meeting password: ceb2024

IRS Mileage Rate Current Rate

If you have Mileage Reimbursement funds in your current BW
Grant this is important info for you. The mileage reimbursement
rate increased as of January 1, 2025. It is now 70 cents a mile.

PNP merchandise order forms and cost:

As you are writing your grants, you might be budgeting for PNP
equipment, like clothing, street signs and/or vehicle signs and are
curious about expected prices for 2025. If any of you have bought
groceries or filled up your gas tank you know there has been an
increase in the cost of just about everything recently. The updated
order forms are now online at www.phoenix.gov

2025 TRRAINING CALENDAR
P PHOENIX NEIGHBORHOOD PATROL CLASSES

Mountain View Precinct's Community Room
2075 E. Maryland Ave, Phoenix, AZ 85016
8am to Noon, check-in begins at 7:30am
Seating limited to 45 people
pre-registration required

Virtual:  January 22 & 23, May 21 & 22, September 17 & 18
(2-Days) Using Cisco Webex Meetings online platform
5pm to 7pm each day, check-in begins at 4:30pm
Pre-registration is required to get the login information
Virtual class system requirements:
Attendees need to have a computer or mobile (cell phone or tablet) with internet access and

a camera and microphone to participate in the class. Mobile devices will need to downioad the
isco Webex Meetings app prior to joining the class.

To register for the class please contact:
pnp.coordinator@phoenix.gov or call 602-256-4303

Classes are added throughout the year. for the most current list visit

www.pnpmembers.com or www.phoenix.gov/ police

Block Watch and
Phoenix Neighborhood Patrol
TRAINING

Phoenix Neighborhood Patrol / Block Watch 4-hour

Training
» Helps neighbors to be better eyes and ears for the Phoenix

Police Department.

» Know when to call 911 or Crime Stop 602 262 6151
» Understand the process of why the operator asks the
questions and what information to be prepared with.
> Be an observer without being confrontational.

NEXT TRAINING CLASS IS ONLINE
SEPTEMBER 17" & 18t

PNP GROUP PATROL

Contact Rick Sain at ussyorktown25@hotmail.com or
at 602-799-0143
Next First Friday’s Group Patrol is on
Friday, October 3"

We have a new meeting place, the address is 1202 N.
3 St, next to the Phoenix Center for the Arts. Itis a
big parking lot, and it does fill up fast. | am changing
the meeting and start time. We will start to meet at
6:00pm, and start our patrol at 6:30pm, and we will
get done between 9:45pm- 10pm.

PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOU CAN MAKE IT.
This way, | can try and block off some parking spaces
for us. And I can also contact you if anything should
happen. | do not have some of your cell phone
numbers, so if you plan on going, please send me
your number. If you can’t find us on Friday night, my
cell number is 602-799-0143.

Thanks. Rick



http://webex.com/
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/cityofphoenix.webex.com/cityofphoenix/j.php?MTID=m6399269489663f01f31e686991f3aa01__;!!LkjWUF49MRd51_ry!YlUiStPnPtl-psShypZUMzDw2dgFWCon-sc6f9enmKyNon09rpY4B_0V13tL7i4y5trdd09CuJRlxnPdXjonRFEAJXc$
http://www.phoenix.gov/
tel:602%20262%206151
mailto:ussyorktown25@hotmail.com

<VE OFiFICE OoF
N

PHOENIX MAYOR

KATE GALLEGO

DATA CENTERS, DONE RIGHT

As Phoenix continues to
grow as a national hub for
tech and innovation, we're
seeing more interest in
large-scale data centers.
These facilities power
everything from cloud
storage to artificial intelligence, but if not planned carefully, they can
create serious challenges for nearby neighborhoods.

That's why the City Council and | voted to update our zoning
ordinance. Our goal was simple: protect public safety while
continuing to attract cutting-edge industries.

Here's what's changing:

(] Data centers must now apply for a special permit.

(] Each proposal will be reviewed for impacts like:
o  Strain on the power grid.
o  Fire safety risks.
O Noise levels.
o  Emergency vehicle access.

e Developers must engage early with City staff, utility
providers, and first responders.
Phoenix will continue to lead on thoughtful, sustainable planning.
Whether it's protecting our water supply or helping residents stay
safe in extreme heat, we're making thoughtful choices today to
support our community for years to come.
Do you live near a data center or have thoughts to share?
We're gathering community input to better understand local
experiences. Share yours by filling out this form.

A Note from the Mayor's Office:

| wanted to reach out and introduce myself and my colleague, Ynez
Chacon, as the new Community Relations Coordinators in the Office
of the Mayor. | want to offer ourselves both as a contact and as a
resource for you and your association. Please don't hesitate to keep
us aware of events, meetings, or anything else that you think is
important for our office to know.

The best way to reach me is at michael.pissos@phoenix.gov or on
my direct line at (602) 534-9527. Ynez can be reached
at ynez.chacon@phoenix.gov or on her direct line at (602) 534-
1665.

We look forward to getting to know you and working together!
Respectfully,

Michael Pissos

Community Relations Coordinator
0: (602) 262-7111

c: (440) 667-8856

Ynez Chacon

Community Relations Coordinator
0: (602)-534-1665
ynez.chacon@phoenix.gov

District 1 Community Breakfast/Dinner
with Vice Mayor Ann O’Brien

Summer Break in July & August. See you in September!
602-262-7444 council.district.1@phoenix.gov

Message from Vice Mayor Ann O’Brien
Hello from chilly, windy San Francisco! I'm attending a board meeting
for WestEd, a nonpartisan research, development, and service
agency that works to promote excellence, improve learning, and
increase opportunities for children, youth, and adults. I've been a
WestEd board member since 2018 and | began serving as Board
Chair on Thursday. I'm excited to continue advocating for innovative
programs and data-driven solutions to support students and
educators. A key WestEd project in Arizona is the “Supervisors of
Principals Academy”. It provides in-depth professional development
and mentoring for new and experienced supervisors of school
principals. So far, the academy has worked with more than 60 central
office administrators who support more than 250 principals
statewide.
I'm thrilled to share an update on my fight to get Phoenix our fair
share of federal resources. You may recall, | traveled to Washington,
D.C. in May for a meeting at the White House with Christine
Glassner, the Deputy Director of Intergovernmental Affairs. The
meeting was a result of me contacting the White House to express
my concerns about federal cuts to critical city projects, especially the
North Gateway Advanced Water Purification Facility. This facility,
along with two others in the city, will help reduce our reliance on
Colorado River water and create a sustainable solution to Phoenix’s
water needs. The city had received preliminary approval for a federal
grant to help with construction of the new water purification facility,
but then we heard nothing for months. With more families and
businesses calling Phoenix home, | had to take action. I'm pleased
to share the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation notified us this week that
its ready to finalize an agreement with Phoenix for the North
Gateway Advanced Water Purification Facility. It will include a $179
million federal investment to help design and construct water
purification infrastructure that will treat up to 8 million gallons of water
daily.
Finally, in honor of Parks and Recreation Month, | want to express
my gratitude to our employees who support a vibrant, healthy
community—from maintaining our parks to offering programs that
bring neighbors together. Their work touches livers in so many ways,
and their work deserves our recognition.

All my best,
Ann Councilwoman, District 1

Learn more about Vice Mayor O'Brien, her priorities and focus
for District 1 on the district's webpage.

City Launches Community Survey
The survey is served up to residents on various websites and social
media platforms. Residents can also respond to the survey directly
with this link.
We've also created asurvey landing page on Phoenix.gov to
answer questions, including the security and privacy of the survey.
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DISTRICT 2 NEWS

Councilmember Jim Waring

council.district.2@phoenix.gov
602-262-7445

Twitter: JimWaring
Facebook: facebook.com/waringjim

Upcoming City Council Meetings
Next City Council Formal Meeting: AUGUST 27th
Next City Council Policy Meeting: SEPT. 9th
Subcommittee Schedule

Public Safety and Justice (PSJ) — 10:00 a.m., first Wednesday of the month
Economic Development and Housing (EDH) — 10:00 a.m., second
Wednesday of the month
Transportation, Infrastructure and Planning (TIP) — 10:00 a.m., third
Wednesday of the month

Interested in serving on Phoenix’s Boards and
Commissions?

District 1 is seeking community leaders interested in L
serving as the District’s representative for various Ppenica

AND

boards and commissions, such as the Village Planning e
Committee.

To start the application process, please visit

the Boards and Commissions webpage.

DISTRICT 3 NEWS

A Message from Phoenix City Councilwoman Debra Stark

District 3 Councilwoman Debra Stark
602-262-7441 council.district.3@phoenix.gov
NO AUGUST
DISTRICT 3 COMMUNITY MEETING
See you in the Fall!

District 3 Summer Tour: Business Spotlight

Opportunity!
Are you a business located in District 3? Don’t miss your
chance to be featured during our Council Tour! We’re
highlighting local businesses, building community
connections, and supporting economic growth one stop at a
time.

llrOpen to all District 3 businesses
E{Be part of the spotlight
9 Register now: https://forms.office.com/g/athVqgPczxy

Let the summer fun begin! v

| gm0 |

For Summer Safety information, go to
www.phoenix.gov/summer

Vice Chair Kate Brophy McGee Calls for an End to

the Melendres Orders
"On Wednesday night | attended a community meeting in District 5
about the Melendres orders. It was clear that residents expect a high
level of professionalism and transparency from deputies policing
their streets, as they should.
We are applying unprecedented financial and personnel resources
to achieve full and effective compliance with Court requirements in
policy and practice by the Maricopa County Sheriff's Office’s
(MCSO).
The class action lawsuit was filed over 18 years and four sheriffs
ago. The Sheriff's Office has implemented and enforces policies that
prohibit racial and other bias-based profiling. MSCO provides access
to all policies and practices on MCSO.org.
Recently the Board adopted our 2026 budget, investing nearly 50
percent of the County's total budget in public safety. That investment
provides the resources to retain our deputies and attract new
recruits. My thanks to Maricopa County taxpayers for making this
investment possible.
Maricopa County will spend more than $350 million dollars by the
end of next fiscal year to appease the demands of an out-of-state
court-appointed monitor who continues to move the compliance goal
posts. This is a shameful waste of County taxpayer dollars! Shouldn’t
every taxpayer dollar we spend go to funding actual public safety? It
is time to put an end to the Melendres orders for good."

Maricopa County Department of Emergency

Management
| recently toured Maricopa County’s new
Department of Emergency Management
(MCDEM) state of the art facility. We
witnessed a tabletop exercise - a
simulated emergency response scenario
where MCDEM officials coordinated with
partners from across the County. These
trainings are vital to our preparedness,
and build communications and strong partnerships with cities and
towns across Maricopa County so they can be put into action in the
event of an actual emergency.
You can follow our Emergency Management Department at these
social media channels for emergency
updates: https://www.facebook.com/MaricopaReady
https://x.com/MaricopaReady

District 3
301 W Jefferson, 10th Floor, Phoenix, AZ 85003
602-506-7563
Email Supervisor Kate Brophy McGee

Page Gonzales, Chief of Staff 602 506 7074
Carissa Cortez, Deputy Chief of Staff 602-506-7349
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INFO OF THE MONTH

Share a tip, recipe, info, or some humor, e-mail it to
bmca200@gmail.com

HEAT RELIEF EFFORTS

Because we continue to face days of extreme heat, | urge
residents and visitors to exercise caution when spending time
on the City’s more than 200 miles of desert and mountain
hiking trails.

Millions of people safely take advantage of our scenic parks
and preserves each year, including during the summer by
following a few simple steps:

e  Pay attention to signs noting when trails are closed.

o Hike when it's cool outside, like early mornings and
evenings when there's more shade.

e  Wear proper shoes and clothing, a hat, and
sunscreen.

e  Hydrate before your hike and bring more water with
you than you think you’ll need.

e  Carry a mobile phone.

o  Hike with others. If you're hiking alone, tell someone
where you’ll be.

e  Don't push yourself.

e  Stay on designated trails.
Visit our Parks and Recreation page for a trail rating guide and
more safety tips.
Finding respite from the heat
Creating cool, safe spaces for residents who are unsheltered,
who are experiencing power outages, or who are having
problems with their air conditioners or cooling systems is a
priority for me and the City Council. That’s why we’ve made
cooling centers and hydration stations available across the
city.
In fact, we are the only Valley city offering a heat respite center
that is open 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. We also have
extended operating hours at three City of Phoenix libraries:
Cholla, Harmon, and Yucca.
These city libraries are open with full library services from
Monday-Saturday until 10 p.m., and on Sunday and holidays
from 12 to 10 p.m.
All other Phoenix Public Libraries also serve as cooling
centers during regular business hours.
Our 24/7 respite center at 20 W. Jackson St., which opened
May 1, has seen nearly 7,000 visits as of July 4. Our libraries
with extended hours have also had hundreds of visits from
individuals seeking heat relief.

e  Cholla Library: 902 visits
e  Harmon Library: 333 visits

®  Yucca Library: 138 visits
You can call 2-1-1 or visit this link to find a cooling center or
hydration station near you.

YARD SIGN PILOT PROGRAM
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PHOENIX.GOV/ROADSAFETY

The Yard Sign Pilot Program aims to influence safer driver behavior on
neighborhood streets where children and other pedestrians are likely to be
walking, jogging or bicycling. Residents and businesses are encouraged to

plant a free sign on their property.
You can pick up your sign in person at any one of five designated Parks and
Recreation Department community centers:

. Goelet A.C. Beuf -3435 W. Pinnacle Peak Rd.
Maryvale - 4420 N. 51st Ave.

Longview - 4040 N. 14th St.

Pecos- 17010 S. 48th St.

Cesar Chavez - 7858 S. 35th Ave.

Residents can also pick up a sign in person at Phoenix City Hall,
200 W. Washington St, 5" Floor.

The signs are free to the public and include a yard stake. Funding for
the signs comes from money the Mayor and Council specifically set
aside for road safety education and infrastructure improvements.

REACH Every Adolescent Creating Hope o -
Prevention and Resiliency Coalition 2 \

Youth Classes: Adult Community Classes: :' \‘ * ‘l
Promoting Safe Social Media Use Naloxone & Overdose Training 3 E
Vaping & E-Cigarettes Rise of Fentanyl and Meth 2.0 o g

Alcohol - Youth & Truth Stop Stigma, Save Lives
Marijuana and the Developing Brain Social Media Safety

Marijuana - Did you know? R E Ac H

Marijuana - Facts & Myths
; : : NORTH PHOENIX
Fentanyl - Dead on Arrival & A Killer Among Us Vaping 101 COALITION
? g
What do we do? v m-‘-!ﬂ}t
The REACH Coalition uses a comprehensive strategy that merges strong e MR )
prevention programs, e initiatives, and wid
to Prevent substance misuse disorders in North Phoenix and surrounding areas. . — o
Presentations chry Tabling at Community Events

As a coalition, we conduct presentations to offer @ We attend events to provide information and
education, training, and increase awareness.

Choose your presenter !!!

awareness distributing print materials on drug
education & youth resiliency.

todo!”. i Dr. Scott Menzel,
Unified School District

[

'ﬁ-
L
The vision of REACH is to Rebuild our community where youth are inspired
choose substance-free lifestyles and REACH their full potential
Youth to personally thrive and positively impact the community

v

Connect with us here

Substance Awareness Lisa Magarelli, MS E E

Coalition Leaders Executive Director
of Arizona 480.306.3297

The mission of REACH is to Provide education to prevent substance misuse !
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BMCA

ATTENDS & SUPPORTS. . .

Meetings and Events all over Black Mountain
Precinct and beyond each month!

JULY 8, 2025

Black Mountain Community Alliance
at the BLK MTN PRECINCT BLOOD DRIVE

#VitalToLife

City of Phoenix Police
Black Mountain Precinct

‘ rrowmes | BLOOD DRIVE

are encouraged
Tuesday, July 8, 2025

DONATE BLOOD May 23 - Sept. 7, 8:00 am - 12:00 pm
you'll be entered to win a
2025 VW Taos S, donated by our
Valley Volkswagen Dealers

Shiloh Community Church - Children's Center
19021 N 32nd Street ~ Phoenix

Visit www.vitalant.org (Blood Drive Code: PPDBMP),

call 1-877-25-VITAL (1-877-258-4825) or scan the
QR Code to schedule your lifesaving appointment.

Donate June 29-July 8 and choose a T-shirt or tank top! Plus, receive a $20 Rewards gift Z
card!* Must use code SUMMER20-2025-V when scheduling appointment to receive gift e,
card. Donor Rewards program opt-in required to redeem T-shirt and gift card in the &
online storo. While supplios last!

DONATE BLOOD vitala ntv =

vitalant.org | 877-25-VITAL

WIN A CAR!!!

Arianna
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BRBA MISSION STATEMENT

“We are an alliance of Businesses and
Stakeholders for
Crime Prevention and Safety
along the Bell Road Corridor.”
JULY 15, 2025
BELL ROAD BUSINESS ALLIANCE
MEETING at GAMER’S GUILD

Susan Herber

Next Bell Road Business Alliance meeting is on
Tuesday, August 19t
at GAMER’S GUILD, 1818 W. Bell Road

For more information contact bellroadbusinessalliance@gmail.com

The next Thrive Phoenix community clean-up on
Bell Road is Saturday, September 6% from 7 - 9 am
For more information visit Thrivephoenix.org or email
at info@thrivephoenix.org
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JULY 15, 2025

Black Mountain Community Alliance
at the CITYWIDE PNP MEETING
at Mt. View Precinct & Webex
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HAPPY RETIREMENT BRIAN!



JULY 26, 2025 JULY 29, 2025

Black Mountain Community Alliance Black Mountain Community Alliance
at the Citywide BW / PNP TRAINING at Det. Brian and Dawn’s

at Mt. View Precinct RETIREMENT PARTY

o
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City of Phoenix
NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DEPARTMENT
General Information 602-534-4444

NEIGHBORHOOD

SERVICES

DEPARTMENT

Neighborhood Engagement Division

200 West Washington Street

Phoenix. Arizona, 85003

phoenix.gow/ NS

@ City of Phoenix “To Preserve, Enhance and Engage Phoenix Neighborhoods™

NEIGHBORHOOD SPECIALISTS

District 1 — JOHNNY MENDOZA 602-463=6776
Johnny.mendoza@phoenix.gov

District 2 — E. MARI HERRERA-DANIELS 602-261-8587
e.mari.herrera-daniels@phoenix.gov

District 3 — KRISTA ROY
krista.ro hoenix.gov

BLIGHT AND ZONING LAWS

STRUCTURES: The maintenance of a home is the responsibility of the property
owner. Any wood, siding, shingles, roof covering, railings, fences, walls, ceilings,
porches, doors, windows, screens, and other exterior parts of any structure on the
property must be maintained in weather tight, sound condition and in good repair. The
property owner is responsible for making sure there are no doors or windows left open
and not secure to the outside. FOR HELP call the Preservation Division of the
Neighborhood Services Dept. at 602-495-0700 to see if you qualify for a free Grant!

OUTDOOR STORAGE: All outside storage that can be seen from the street
should be inside sheds or cabinets. Items should not be set in car ports in view of the
street. Please use enclosed areas or backyards.

JUNK, TRASH & DEBRIS: Junk, trash and debris cannot be left in the yard
or car port and must be properly disposed of. This includes junk auto parts, appliances,
furniture, building and/or landscaping material, trash such as discarded papers,
cardboard, plastics, etc. including tree trimmings and fallen limbs or any other items
that appear to have been discarded. The only exception is during the dates you can
request four times a year for Bulk Trash pickup.

PARKING: Parking is only permitted for passenger cars and motorcycles on
residential streets, on driveways or in garages. A driveway or parking area must be
constructed with an approved dust free parking surface. The stone must be1/4 -3/4 in
size with a permanent border holding it in. ¥4 minus size stone is not allowed for parking.
There are limits to the amount of front yard area that can be used for parking. Only 50%
of the front yard may be converted to driveway or dust free parking.

GRASS AND WEEDS: Grass and weeds must not be allowed to grow over 6
inches high due to fire hazard, allowing the weeds to go to seed and spreading
throughout the neighborhood and insect infestation.

ELIMINATE GRAFFITI: Keeping the neighborhood graffiti free is something
we can all do. If there is graffiti on your property, please remove it as soon as possible.
The Graffiti Busters Program provides paint, supplies and training to assist groups with
eliminating graffiti. The City will also remove the graffiti from private property with written
permission from the property owner. Call 602-495-7014.

Building Phoenix Neighborhoods Thowah Education

‘ NEIGHBEORHOOD OI.LEGE

Neighborhood College is a one-of-a-kind collaboration of workshops and
hands-on learning experiences brought to you by multiple city
departments. The intent of the program is to provide each participant with
knowledge about the city’s programs, services and resources; the tools to
access those resources; and the skills and ideas with which to build
positive, sustainable communities. Everyone is welcome! Regardless of
whether you're a seasoned community leader or a new resident just
looking to get to know your new home better, Neighborhood College is
flexible enough to meet the needs of all Phoenix residents! We hope to see
you at one of our many free workshops — and encourage your neighbors
to do the same. To sign up, call us at 602-534-4444. Online
registration: We've partnered with the Parks and Recreation Department
to use their online enroliment process. You will be taken to “Parks and
Recreation Online” where you will need to sign up for a free account. This
is a one-time process that will only take a few moments. You will then be
able to use the site in the future to sign up for any additional workshops.

CHECK THE www.phoenix.gov website for info...

i’éjﬁ Neighborhood

SAVE THE DATE

SEPT. 27, 2025

1
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See grafﬁtl” Report it!

(UL IR TS 5

phoenix. govlgraffltl

TOOL LENDING
PROGRAM

Did you know that NSD operates a Tool Lending Program? The
goals of the program are to support homeownership and
maintenance and assist in the revitalization of neighborhoods.
The Tool Lending Program currently offers 16 diffe